Director's Report for February 24, 2014
1.) Thank you to Foundation for Educational Services for allowing us to shop their leftover office supplies on January 31st.  I was able to get some great file folders, desk organizers, and other office supplies.  Offering the unwanted office supplies to non profits is a great idea.  I appreciate that we were invited.

2.) Our Annual Audit will begin on February 20th.  Dana Cole auditor, Samantha, will be at Willard all day going through our records.  Irene signed the engagement and it will need to be ratified by the board.
3.) Carol Yoakum, past Willard Executive Director from 1983 to 1992, passed away on February 9th.  Her family has requested that all memorials come to Willard.  Her funeral was February 17th and I was asked to speak at her service about her time at Willard.  Willard Community Center will help pay for the luncheon at the funeral as a thank you for her service.  A check in the amount of $150.00 was our memorial to her.

4.) Sarah has mailed out the registrations for the summer program.  Parents have been calling since January.  It will fill up quickly.  We combine all the sites for summer and can only have 100 children in the building on any given day.  

5.) I have completed the semi-annual report for United Way for the Teen Program.  I am excited to report that we had a 91.6 cumulative GPA, or an "A" average, for the 20 out of 22 teens that I have grade reports for.  Two teens have individual IEP's and don't receive a traditional grade report.  Twelve of the 22 teens grew up at Willard and have been in our programs since preschool or grade school.  Twelve of the 22 teens are taking one or more differential learning courses.  WOW!
